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Registered Charity no 1112459    Company no 5472607
Minutes, AGM 5th July 2023

Venue:        Shirehampton Public Hall 
Time:           19:00-19.45

Present:     Norman Routledge (NR Trustee, Chair), Esther Giles (EG, Trustee & Treasurer), Tom Bradley (TB, Trustee),  Amanda Parsons (AP, Hall Manager and Secretary)
 
Members: Don Alexander, Edyta Lang, Janet Thomas, Janet Wilson, Annette Maggs, Shirley Flanagan, Ed Amphlett, Gail Amphlett, Miles Waters, Lindsay Waters
 
Public: None
 
Apologies: David Thomas, Paul Rhodes, Kim Tudor, Ash Bearman, Kathryn Courtney, Marilyn Gorry, Theresa Flanagan
 
 


1.Welcome

NR welcomed everyone to the AGM. NR introduced other trustees – Esther Giles and Tom Bradley and Hall Manager, Amanda Parsons. NR thanked everyone for coming. 

2. Retirement of Directors:

Edyta Lang was standing down as a Trustee.  NR thanked EL most sincerely for all her hard work over the past five years and hoped she would remain as a volunteer for the Hall.  The meeting expressed gratitude to EL with a round of applause.

3. Appointment of Directors:

The appointment of Tom Bradley as Trustee was proposed by Gail Amphlett and seconded by Cllr Don Alexander.  Approved unanimously by a show of hands by members.

3. Attendance and Apologies 

NR noted apologies and attendance – see above.

4.Minutes of the Previous AGM
The minutes of the meeting held on 7th July 2022 were approved and accepted.  One amendment:  to add Shirley Flanagan to the list of attendees.



5. Annual accounts and report 

NR presented the annual report to members and commented that the roof works had been completed, albeit taking longer than expected due to unforeseen circumstances such as vandalism.  There were still a few minor issues to be rectified, however overall the job was excellent and satisfactory.  NR also reminded the meeting that the stonework on the outside of the Hall had been cleaned and repaired.  NR thanked Gail and Ed Amphlett and Miles Waters for their huge efforts with the Bradley Room upgrade and all their support with other DIY in the building.  

NR stated that the Community Resilience Fund decision was still pending.  £120k had been applied for and an additional £50k match funding was potentially available from the Astley Trust.  The planning permission obtained by the former board of Trustees would be put into action as soon as possible if funds are obtained and details of works would be announced at each stage.  NR stated that the idea of a bar had been cancelled from the plans as it was felt that the financial outlay was greater than the benefit of a bar, so monies would be spent on other areas. NR said he wanted the hall to look magnificent, with good lighting and a chandelier as a centrepiece.  The only issue with the Hall seemed to be the parking, however NR stated that the St Bernard’s school might be persuaded to lend their playground for large events for a small contribution for maintenance.  JT pointed out that there was a car park a mere 5 minutes’ walk away behind the health centre which would be adequate, however GA pointed out that charges for parking would soon be made there, and the limit was likely to be 3 hours.

Cllr Alexander stated that he had attended a number of CRF meetings and had been impressed by the training that decision makers had received and the rigorousness of the process.  The decision makers had come from a wide range of backgrounds and interests and were fully representative of the areas involved.




6. Treasurer’s Report
EG summarised the 2022/23 accounts and stated that a small surplus had been made this year.   EG explained that the reserves were down due to renovation works spending, however there was still £39k in the bank.  EG acknowledged that with the rising cost of living and the necessity to increase staff wages as a consequence would undoubtedly lead to hire charges rising in the near future.
GA thanked the fundraising group for all their efforts.  EL stated that there had been a good deal of effective team work amongst the group members.
NR thanked JW for all her help with upgrading the policies and procedures.

7. Any Other Business
GA asked about regular user group meetings as these were necessary as part of the policies and procedures of the Hall.  NR stated that these had ceased due to lack of interest from the groups, however future meetings would be organised and effort would be made to encourage attendance.

GA asked if there was a business plan for the future of the Hall, such as hire charge increases.  EG stated that a budget including plans to build a surplus by 2032 was in place and hire charges would be reviewed as part of this.

JW stated that there should be more connection between the library and the hall.  JT stated that SCAF and FOSL had made this connection and a number of groups were now running in the library and filtering into the hall from time to time.  GA asked if the groups were charged a hire fee for using the library, however NR stated that as these were technically library groups, and the Hall was never charged rent from BCC, the favour of free use was being returned.  GA felt there was an anomaly with this argument as groups who use the hall, even if connected to the library, were charged a hire fee.  GA asked if the board could consider a way around this.  NR acknowledged this request and asked for the board to discuss it at their next meeting.

Date and Time of Next AGM:  Wednesday 2nd October 2024 at 7pm
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